City of Hebron Estates
October 5, 2004
Present: Mayor Clark, Commissioners Tucker, Forshee, Muir, Clerk Hurst, Attorney Edison, Tom Barr
Pioneer News and 15 guests.

Minutes: Motion to approve the minutes for September 7, 2004 by Comm. Muir and seconded by Comm.
Forshee; Motion Passed 3/0. Motion to approve the minutes for the special meeting on September 27, 2004
by Comm. Muir and seconded by Comm. Tucker; Motion Passed 3/0.

Budget: Clerk Hurst gave an update on the city’s balance; she stated that the municipal aid balance is
$34.651.00 and the regular account balance is $ 19,358.17. Motion was made to pay bills by Comm. Tucker
and seconded by Comm. Muir; Motion Passed 3/0.

Old Business: Mayor Clark opened the floor to any resident who wanted to ask the garbage companies any
questions. A resident asked of Rumpke or Waste Management had a backend loader and Waste Management
stated that they had both. Comm. Muir asked all companies that if they used the front loaders that they will
not tear up the city streets. All companies agreed. Motion was made to accept and award Rumpke’s bid for
the garbage pick up service by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Muir; Motion Passed 3/0. Mayor
Clark stated that it was a 4 year contract.

Clerk Hurst led a discussion on an update with the bond. Clerk Hurst stated that she talked with Bullitt
County’s bonding agent to see what she needed to do to get the residents who had already paid for service
that was not provided and to see how and what the city needed to do to get reimbursed for it’s losses.

Clerk Hurst stated that the bond could be used to repay those residents who pay but never received service
and according to the bonding agent we would have to submit an itemized statement with the request and that
they were going through the city’s attorney. The bonding company stated that they would only issue one
check for a complete release of the bond. The agent told me that it would cover any monies up to
$100,000.00 and that the bond company would go after Eric Hester to retrieve their money (which could
include taking Mr. Hester’s house).

Mayor Clark stated that he and Atty Edison have sent correspondence to the Bullitt County Board in
reference to the construction at North Bullitt:

Guest asked about the vandalism and curfew. Mayor Clark stated that he wanted to wait until Comm.
Murphy was present. Mayor Clark stated that he was going to get some estimates from Pioneer Village
regarding the cost.

New Business: Clerk Hurst asked the council if they wanted to use Harned Survey Company for the
services for the city. Motion was made to use Harned for the storm water run off project by Comm. Tucker
and seconded by Comm. Muir; Motion Passed 3/0.

Atty Edison read a resolution regard having trick or treating from Sunday October 31, to Saturday October
30, 2004. No motion was presented. Resolution not passed.

Atty Edison read a first reading on Ordinance 2004-06 with the storm water ordinance. Comm. Tucker asked
what about the publication in the pioneer news. Atty Edison stated that the northern cities were just going to
post it together to save money and space in the news paper. Clerk Hurst asked the attorney if this ordinance
would be able to protect the residents on Paula Lane who have to keep putting up with the drainage problem
with the school. Atty Edison stated yes, which included criminal and monetary.
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Motion was made to adjourn by Comm. Muir and seconded Comm, 4




